
GARDENING CONSULTANTS’ COUNCIL MEETING 
Summer Board Minutes 

July 17, 2023 
 
 
 

The meeting was called to order by President Pam Langley at 1PM. There were 
twenty-five members including all officers present.  Roxanna Champagne offered the 
Invocation.  Susan Wilhelm led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United 
States of America. Versa Dore’ led the Conservation Pledge and read the Rules of 
Order. 

Margo Racca moved that the Minutes of the previous meeting be dispensed with 
as they were read and approved by an appointed committee. 
 
 The Treasurer’s Report was given by Treasurer Kyle Martin.  A balance of 
$4,261.65 was reported. (Complete report attached). 
 
Committee Reports: 

Gardening Schools Chairman, Roxanna Champagne reported that Courses 3 & 4 
will be held in Lafayette in 2024 to complete the Series. 
 
Unfinished Business 
 Pam presented Outgoing President Babette Werner with a pot plant in 
appreciation for her service. 
 
New Business 
 Pam announced that the Gardening Consultants will host a luncheon at the 2024 
Convention at L’auBerge in Lake Charles on April 16 and 17.  We were asked to 
recommend a speaker for the luncheon. 
 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 

Margo Racca 
Recording Secretary 


